
 

 

 
Join the Humanist Community 
To vote in the upcoming Board election you must 

first join or renew your membership for 2019. 

You can join the community by going to our 

website, humanists.org, then click on Join/Donate 

and follow the instructions on that page. Email 

renewal notices are being sent out. Paper notices 

will be sent to those who we don’t have an email 

on file and do have a valid mailing address in our 

records. 

Happy Birthday 
John Carpenter  Alice Hoagland 
Roy Elder  Bob Kresek 
Leslie Foster  Dana St. George 
Celso Frazao  Christine Vogdes 
Alex Havasy  Robert Wallace 
Sena Havasy 

Special Thanks 
Ambassadors’ Club   $1000 
Matt Courtney  Martin Squibbs     
Pamela Erwin  Lola and Bob Stephens 
Mary Gordon  Herman Winick 
Sena and Alex Havasy Min and Edward Yates 
Fran and Jim Naylor 

Presidents’ Club   $500 
Carl Angotti  Judith Banister 
Alfred Jan  Hilton Brown III 
Jeff Justice  Jean-Claude Roy 
Christine Vogdas  

and Greg Alexander 
Nirmal Iyengar  Arthur Jackson 

Kindly consider a monthly donation! 

Board of Directors 
President:  Alex Havasy 
Vice President:  Alfred Jan 
Treasurer:  Greg Alexander 

Members at large: 
Matt Courtney  Pam Erwin 

Paul Gilbert   Herman Winick 

                  humanists.org                                         meetup.com/humanistcommunity                    facebook.com/humanistcommsv                          twitter.com/humanistcommsv 
    

Burt Liebert   
The Humanist Community lost a great friend 
last month. Burt Liebert was an active member 
of the Humanist Community. He and his wife 
Marge would open their house for potlucks 
and gatherings on special occasions and Burt 
continued this involvement after Marge passed 
on in 2014. In recent years he and Emi Hester, 
another Humanist member, became close 
friends 
He lived a life any of us would be envious of. 
He traveled the world, produced plays, and 
was a college professor. In his late 80’s he 
was still zip lining in Costa Rica. At the age of 
93, he was still teaching creative writing as 
late as this November. He’s going to be 
missed by numerous friends and family 
members including the many kids he and his 
wife adopted/fostered. 

 

HCSV Board Elections 
Elections for the Board of the Humanist Community will 
take place on the last Sunday in February. 

Alex Havasy and Herman Winick were elected for two 
years last February and are in the middle of their terms. 

Greg Alexander, Matt Courtney, Pam Erwin and Alfred 
Jan will run for another term. Two new candidates are 
Kakoli Banerjee and Ray Sundby. 

Kakoli is a member of the Social Action Committee; she’s 
presented at the Forums devoted to the California State 
Propositions in the last two elections. 

Ray has had a varied career in Management in various 
Silicon Valley companies, as well as serviing on rescue 
missions on ski patrols. 

Both Ray and Kakoli have been attending quite regularly, 
and both seem pragmatic and interested in working with 
the various issues facing the Board right now. 

The board is required to have an odd number of 
members and we have another candidate who is out of 
the area and unable to confirm that they will serve. Since 
the deadline for the nominating committee will have 
passed, we will put this candidate on the slate by petition. 

Members may add names to the ballot by petition 
submitted to the Nominating Committee five weeks 
before the election. The list of candidates, including those 
nominated by petition, will be submitted to the 
membership in writing two weeks prior to the election. 

 

Mailing Address: 
  Humanist Community 
  1111 W. El Camino Real, Ste 109-343 
  Sunnyvale, CA 94087 

 

http://www.humanists.org/


 

 


